MINUTES OF HARKSTEAD ANNUAL PARISH MEETING.

MONDAY MAY 12 2014 – 8PM IN VILLAGE HALL

Present: County Cllr. Dave Wood, District Cllr. David Rose, and 20 parishioners. 

Parish Cllrs. William Wrinch, Alison Looser, Roger Harward, John Pollett and John Zalucki, also present.

1. Apologies –Parish Cllr. Simon Leatherdale, PCSO Jo Adams and parishioner Jenny Freeman.

2. Minutes –APM May 13 2013 were signed as correct.

3. Matters Arising – i)Village Hall does not have to pay BDC for emptying waste bins. ii) There has been no response from Crown Agents or Royal Hospital School about putting notices about litter and glass on the shore. iii) Copy minutes were being sent to Brian Excell for his village website and so a hard copy could be displayed on the noticeboard.

4. Chairman’s Report – William Wrinch said the past year had passed all too rapidly but few issues to report on.  The Parish Council had welcomed John Zalucki as a PC but there was still one vacancy to be filled. Some of the same issues had been addressed, such as beach parties, but there didn’t seem to be as many. It was good to see the police attend more of the monthly meetings, than in the past, they always had local crime figures to hand and advice on what the latest crimes were. Both Dave Wood, County Cllr. And David Rose, District Cllr., attended more meetings than not and their presence was greatly appreciated. 

Harkstead hadn’t had many major planning applications, though locally HMS Ganges project had been given the green light. Thanks to Roger Harward, the play mound was in use.  The PC  had supported the development in the Church and before long the village sign would be in situ.  William welcomed new landlords Michael and Sheila, who had taken on the Baker’s Arms and hoped that parishioners would support them.

Also, the PC was working on setting up a website, which would be owned by the parish and  said it would be nice to see more parishioners at PC meetings as it makes life easier to find out what parishioners want. He then thanked the parish councillors, the clerk, Rodney Freeman for his help in the financial matters and everyone for coming to this meeting.

5. Local Charities – Boothby – Rodney Freeman reported as usual that it was set up to help with education and the poor, in Harkstead and Arwarton. In the past year, the only application was from a local student who had applied for a grant of £170. Rodney said there would be more advertising of the trust in the parish magazine and local noticeboards. Jack Cartwright Trust – Margaret Harward reported that the trust had £41k and received £1600 interest, in the last year.  Last December, there’d been 33 applications £60 to the over 75’s and £30 to the over 65’s. There would be notices in the parish magazine and website for anyone wishing to apply this year. AGM of Harkstead Millennium Green Trust – Chairman Rodney Freeman distributed copies of the annual report and accounts. He reiterated that the Green was held in perpetuity for the village of Harkstead.  The trustees had agreed that no more new trees would be planted at the moment. He said that another break in to the container had resulted in losing a strimmer but not the mower, so making it more secure was in hand.  There’d been no income in the past year and expenditure was for annual insurance, and maintenance. Rodney then thanked Geoff Lusher and John Abbott for keeping the grass cut and mower maintained, the other trustees for their help and Chairman for allowing the AGM to be included in this meeting. At the end of his report, Evie Rayson asked AGAIN if the word Harkstead would be added to the Stone. Answer yes, but keep asking. Good Neighbour Scheme – Jacqui Martin reported that this meeting was classed as their AGM and it was now in it’s fourth year. She thanked all the volunteers and funders who had helped keep it afloat.  In the past year there had been 136 calls for help,which included transport, pet care etc.  Because of the help some people had been able to stay in their own homes, rather than go to a hospital or care home for any time. User confidentiality was respected. She did say that more drivers were needed but they were not expected to help out for nothing, though some did. Jacqui finished by thanking the GNS volunteers and particularly Jane Goyder.

6. Parish Council Accounts – William Wrinch gave a brief review of the accounts.  Most importantly was use of grant money for play equipment.  The Parish Council had misunderstood the S106 funding, which is held by Babergh for community use. If a proper presentation is made to the district the funds can be released towards whatever project. In this case the PC has overspent on play equipment, but the accounts still show a healthy balance. The PC had donated £500 towards the Church’s development. There were no questions following this report.

Any other business -  District Cllr. David Rose –  He began his report saying that at the end of this 4 year term, savings still needed to be made. The merger of Babergh and Mid Suffolk had resulted in some savings, but more needed to be done. Babergh’s Core Strategy had been adopted in February and already there’s been a planning application for approximately 500 dwellings. There is an impending development for Holbrook, but David has to await proposals, he doesn’t want to see over development in small villages. He voted against the HMS Ganges application. There were 2 Solar Park applications and the Tattingstone one was unanimously rejected as it would be an intrusion intothe countryside,  though they are awaiting the results of the appeal. There is talk of installing solar panels into 2000 council homes, depending on borrowing from the government.

Regarding tenancy of council houses, there will no longer be secure lifetime tenancies and there will be restrictions on occupiers taking over a deceased tenant’s place. A vast change to current legislation. David concluded saying he’d not had many calls or complaints over the years so is hoping that most residents are happy with what Babergh is doing. 

 County Cllr. Dave Wood – He began his report by saying that the Council would not be increasing it’s portion of council tax, meaning there would be more pressure to save money. More services are being out-sourced, such as highway repairs by Keir Gurney. This has caused problems, particularly poor standards of dealing with potholes. SCC have had to repair some up to 3 times. Also out-sourced are Care homes which are now under the Care UK umbrella.

Education has had damming reports from Ofsted, though the local High School/Academy has now come out of special measures.

Suffolk Coasts and Heaths Management Plan is available to see on their website. This is protecting the Peninsula’s natural environment and they are extending the AONB. 

The A14 toll proposition has been rejected and other improvement proposals are under consultation.

An application to Dave’s locality fund has recently funded a storage container for the Alton Water Fun Run, by local schools.  This has increased in popularity and is now an annual event. Dave concluded by saying there was still some locality funding available for local groups and clubs. At the end of his report, Tony Leeson asked if the county would have removed Farmers’ Market signs on Freston Hill  Dave said County would advise them first before removal, butthe signs were illegally placed anyway. Jacqui Martin asked when super-fast broadband was coming.  It’s coming . Eve Rayson – thanked all the village committees for keeping Harkstead a nice safe village.

Being no other business, meeting ended 9.15pm. 

